

EAST LYME HISTORIC PROPERTIES COMMMISSION MEETING MINUTES MARCH 16, 2015 EAST LYME TOWN HALL 7:00 PM

MEMBERS PRESENT: S. Marks-Hamilton, M. Christensen, L. Lange, B. Murphy

Minutes of February 6, 2015 working meeting, approved M. Christensen- S. Marks-Hamilton unanimous

It was reported that the Dominion Grant for the Samuel Smith House was not approved.. They do not do Capitol Improvements, but will help with actual volunteer work.

The S. Smith House has received a donation from The M. Nickerson Family in the amount of \$500.

L. Lange reported that the Town and PAST contract for the Archeological Survey has not been processed by the town..

Discussion of Historic Districts – such as Pine Grove and Flanders Village.

The Scenic Roads Brochure is still awaiting the completion of the other proposed sections of a future HP "help" packet..

The winter has held up any progress on the Bridge metal art sculpture for Cini Park..

There is \$250 in the EL proposed budget for printing, mailing etc for this commission..

M. Christensen reported that a Dept. of Ag. Grant was received for the Farmers Market in the amount of \$8,000.

The group discussed and rated 40 more houses in the EL House Inventory.

Respectfully submitted – Elizabeth H. Murphy, Secretary